Mr. H. Bruce Smith. 1643 Fairview Avenue, Manhattan, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Smith:

New York

Acknowledging receipt of your favor of the 13th instant, I beg to state that I know of no man on the University faculty here in Lewrence in the medical school that is intensely interest in physical education to the point that he would be able to contribute definitely to our joint meeting next fall.

Dr. C. B. Francisco, of Kansas City, Missouri, who is on the University of Kansas Medical School faculty, is an outstanding orthopodist. It is my opinion that he would be a wonderful individual to speak to our group. A very good friend of mine, Dr. Don Carlos Peete, a psychiatrist on the faculty of the University of Kansas Medical School in Kansas City, would do wonderfully well, I imagine. Either a psychiatrist or an orthopodist would bring much to the group.

If I can be of any service in any may, I assure you of my hearty cooperation.

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH